
Thomas Lambert
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
Washington, DC 20001

DC Department of Human Services
Medicaid Division
645 H St. NE
Washington, DC 20002

June 13, 2022

RE: Supportive services and DC medicaid as only insurance

To Whom It May Concern:

On Friday June, 2022 I again received a call from Christina, an employee of Miriam’s Kitchen,
regarding housing approval for supportive services housing. This was followed up by a return
conversation Monday June 6, 2022 where she requested my address to mail a document for me to
sign stating that I was declining supportive service housing. Christina re-assured me she would
include the statement this was conditional on the fact that I NEVER want assistive care/companion
services delivered via a residential setting. These assistive care services are only to be delivered via
an assisted living facility, and companion care NEVER delivered. I ended the conversation stating
that I would remit the signed letter to both DHS and their organizationt. Upon receipt Monday June
13, 2022 without this clarified,I’ve added this and am remitting a copy to your department. If there is
a reason that these services are to be provided that I'm unaware of, I need additional information,
and will change my response accordingly. Furthermore, I do NOT want any type of intermediary
involved in order to circumvent this decision. Should I require assistive services in the future I will
contact DHS in writing for their provision, which I will have provided at an assisted living facility. Feel
free to contact me if this needs clarification, in writing please. Otherwise, I will consider this matter
closed with DC Medicaid as my only insurance and no additional supportive services provided.

Please contact me should there be any questions.

Sincerely,

Thomas Lambert


